
 

 

 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Year 6 Leaver’s Presentation – Thursday 14th July 

Last night we celebrated the amazing successes of our Year 6 pupils who will be transferring to their 

respective secondary schools in September.  We were delighted to welcome local Select Group 2 Referee 

on the EFL, Josh Smith, who presented certificates and prizes to our Year 6 children.  Josh spoke about 

resilience and the challenges he has overcome along his own personal journey.  We are very proud of our 

Year 6 children’s tremendous SATs results and we wish them every success for the future.  Scott 

Slocombe, our new Chair of Governors, provided a round-up of the year, and of the changes that the 

children will experience in their transition and how to prepare for this.  It is with great pride that we 

have watched these children grow, mature and now be ready to move on to their new schools.  We will 

watch their future progress keenly as we are sure they have so much to offer, carrying with them the 

keen ‘Westfield Spirit’ and determination. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Danyaal Moin  Theo Wakefield Phoenix Houston Sebastian Eveleigh 

Year 1 Archer Howard Max Brownrigg All Y1H for their amazing Arts Week work 

Year 2 Sophie Burton Annabelle Sherwin Darcy Sharpe  

Year 3 Charlotte Evans Myles Cottam  Alfie Briggs  Isabelle Lawrence 

Year 4 Jonathan Ulyatt Ivy Michelson  Alfie Barnes 

Year 5 Roesha Chan  Hollie Clarke  All 5M for amazing behaviour at Matilda 

Year 6 Rohan Lesiw  Amber King  Matthew McCormack  
  

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 4th July.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Smith’s Class (99.67%) 

Silver Trophy  Mr Mulhern’s Class (97.93%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Pardoe’s Class (99.67%) 

Miss Binder’s Class and Mrs Scotney/Mrs Woodcock’s Class (99.33%) 
 

Lincolnshire Parent Carer Forum – Excellence Award WINNER! 

We were delighted to hear that one of our Enhanced Learning Support Assistants, Kylie Giles, has won an 

LPCF Excellence award after being nominated by one of our parents.  These awards are for people who 

have gone above and beyond for a child with additional needs and their family – the awards are voted on 

by the Trustees and Volunteers every 6 months.  Mrs Giles works tremendously hard to meet the needs 

of the child in her care and this award is justly deserved – well done Mrs Giles! 
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Arts week 2022 

Wow – what a week we’ve had!  Our school has been alive with traditional Indian dance, art, drama, poetry, 

textiles and fashion, performance and celebration as everyone embraced the creative arts during another 

very successful Arts Week!  We are extremely fortunate and grateful for the support of so many 

professional artistic partners and children have loved the diversity.  Arts Week 2022 has brought 

opportunities to explore and celebrate Indian culture.  
 

The week’s finale will be a get together at the end of the day – where children will share their learning of 

traditional Indian and Bollywood dance - a great way to finish a fabulous week! We are so lucky to have 

such a fabulous school community. Thank you to all of the people who have volunteered on the Arts Week 

trips, come into school to help with workshops and donated resources. 
 

Please don’t also forget the fashion exhibition of the work from last year’s Arts Week including the 

famous Peacock Dress to celebrate fashion designer Charles Worth who lived in Bourne. 
 

We are grateful to so many people for partnering with us to provide children with amazing opportunities 

to experience exhibitions, tours and remote workshops.  Particular thanks to Napur Arts, Noise Academy, 

Daniel Paice (Stamford Poet), Lucie Lawson (Bourne Academy) and many of our own staff who have run 

workshops.    Arts Week wouldn’t happen at all without Miss Beavis’ hard work and planning. The co-

ordination of such a week is no mean feat; Miss Beavis always does an amazing job and this year is no 

exception. Thank you so much Miss Beavis.  If you have any feedback from Arts Week, please e-mail Miss 

Beavis at Rebecca.beavis@bw.keystonemat.org.  It would be great if you could do this while the activities 

are still fresh in children’s minds – thank you.                                        
  

School Lunches – September 2022 

Our new lunch menu for September is now live on the meals website.  A copy of the menu has been sent 

out by Parentmail and added to the school website.  The first term is available on the website, so you can 

order well in advance.  This includes our first Theme Day lunch, a Harvest Lunch, on Thursday 6th October.  
 

Tuesday 30th August is the deadline for ordering meals for the first week of term.  For parents 

with children starting Reception in September, please remember not to order a lunch for Monday 

5th – Thursday 8th September.  All orders, including free school meals, must be placed before the 

deadline - the kitchen will not be able to accommodate for any unordered meals.  A pasta pot meal will be 

ordered for all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 if no order has been placed. 

  

NOTE - When you next log in to your account, you will be asked to change your child’s class to the one 

they will move up to in September.  All other account details will remain the same.  If you have a child 

starting in Nursery or Reception in September you can add them to your existing account.  For pupils who 

pay for their lunches the cost will increase to £2.40 for a single meal or £11.50 for the week.  This is due 

to an increase in operational costs and the cost of ingredients. 
       

Oracy Challenge - What's the Question? 

Take it in turns to supply an answer to a question. The rest of your household then have to make 

suggestions as to what the question could have been. Plausible or funny answers can be accepted. This 

game will get you thinking about cause and effect and is a great opportunity to ensure questions are 

succinct and linked well to the answer. 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

Summer Raffle – have you got your tickets yet? The lucky winners will be drawn on Monday 18th July so 

it’s your last chance to be in it to win it! Thank you to everyone who has already bought a ticket or two. If 

you haven't yet, please do buy yours via Parentmail and help us raise lots of £££££ for the outdoor play 

and learning project fund. The fab prizes in our 14 themed hampers include: a Tiny Tipi party for two; 

vouchers for Harrison & Dunn; Amazon; Tesco; sessions at Safari Play; Bourne Outdoor Pool, family swim 
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at the Leisure Centre; picnic set; garden and baking goodies, toys & games; chocolates & sweets; lots of 

wine; pamper goodies and so much more…. 

  

Massive thanks to the following for their kind donations • Boots • Bourne Bookshop • Bourne Eau Terrace 

• Bourne Leisure Centre • Bourne Outdoor Pool • Costa Coffee • Drift Reflexology • Harrison & Dunn • La 

Belle Vie • Lidl • Safari Play • Sammaras Jewellery • Tan 360 • Tesco • Tiny Tipi Parties plus all the parents 

and friends. 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Hannant who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  

 

Atkinson’s Announcements 
 

Heatwave 

The weather is due to be extremely hot on Monday and Tuesday next week.  Therefore, I would ask that: 

 

 Children bring a water bottle to school to remain hydrated; 

 Children wear sun hats and have sun cream applied before school; 

 Children wear school PE t-shirts and shorts if you feel they will be cooler in this.  Please don’t 

send children in football shirts/tracksuits etc. 

 

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 
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